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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT
Dear members of the DMG,

I would like to draw your attention to an 
important political decision of the German 
Research Foundation (Deutsche Forschungs­
gemeinschaft, DFG), which might also be of 
interest to members of other mineralogical 
societies. The Senate of the DFG recently 
adopted new regulations to counteract var­
ious negative aspects of the flood of publica­
tions in research. The new regulations 
require that (1) researchers submitting pro­

posals and reports to the DFG list only a limited number of eminent 
publications, and (2) more emphasis be given to the description of the 
research project. In order to highlight the most important papers on 
publications lists, applicants will, for example, be restricted to citing a 
maximum of five publications. Those who do not comply with the new 
rules will have their proposals and reports returned with a request for 
revision. The new regulations will be effective as of July 1, 2010. 

With this policy change, the DFG resolves to put more emphasis on 
the quality instead of the quantity of publications and to counteract 

the general trend of relying heavily on quantitative measurements, 
such as the h-index of scientists and the impact factor of journals. The 
new regulations should diminish some of the pressure on scientists to 
publish as many papers as possible and encourage the publication of 
fewer but more substantial papers. In my opinion the DFG has taken 
a courageous step towards more reasonable publication and review 
policies, and I heartily recommend support of this initiative. 

Yours sincerely,
Falko Langenhorst, President

CALL FOR NOMINATIONS FOR THE 2010  
PAUL-RAMDOHR AWARD

The Paul-Ramdohr Award (www.dmg-home.de/Paul_Ramdohr.html)  
will honor young (less than 33 years of age) graduate students who give 
outstanding presentations (poster or talk) on their master’s or PhD 
research at the upcoming annual DMG meeting in Münster (www.
conventus.de/dmg2010/). Nominations for the Ramdohr Award should 
include the curriculum vitae and publications list of the candidate as 
well as information about the master’s or PhD thesis. Please submit 
nominations by September 17, 2010, to Timm John, Institute of 
Mineralogy, University of Münster, Corrensstrasse 24, D-48149 Münster, 
Germany (e-mail: timm.john@uni-muenster.de). 
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